
 
 

Public Works Agenda Item 

Meeting Date: August 12, 2025 

Agenda Item: State/Municipal Financial Agreement STH 59 

Staff Contact (name, email, phone): Brad Marquardt, bmarquardt@whitewater-wi.gov, 262-473-0139 
 

BACKGROUND 
(Enter the who, what when, where, why) 

The State Department of Transportation is planning on updating the curb ramps along the Connecting Highway 
portion of STH 59.  This would include the section of Newcomb Street from Main Street to Starin Road and the round-
a-bout area at Clay Street, Bluff Road and Milwaukee Street.  The project entails replacing all the curb ramps to meet 
current ADA guidelines.  Sidewalk will also be installed across driveways that do not have sidewalk.  The overall DOT 
project includes the City’s of Whitewater, Elkhorn and Delevan.  The project is currently scheduled for 2032, but could 
be advanced to 2030. 
 

PREVIOUS ACTIONS – COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATIONS 
(Dates, committees, action taken) 

N/A 

FINANCIAL IMPACT  
(If none, state N/A) 

The vast majority of the project will be the responsibility of the State.  Any regular sidewalk that is installed or 
replaced will be the City’s cost.  $10,000 has been included in the State/Municipal Agreement as a place holder. 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
Staff recommends a motion to approve the State/Municipal Financial Agreement and forward to the full Council. 

ATTACHMENT(S) INCLUDED  
(If none, state N/A) 

1. State Municipal Financial Agreement 
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